Six West Fifteenth Street,

New York City.

July the seventh, 1927.

Sir A.W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., L.L.D.,
Principal and Vice-Chancellor,
McGill University, Montreal.

Dear Sir Arthur,

It has now been three years since I have experienced the pleasure and satisfaction which comes of residing on Canadian soil, in this time have been in hospital and industrial work in five cities of the United States for periods of from six months to a year, from Detroit to Baltimore. I can now safely say that I know a great deal more medically than I did on leaving McGill, in as much as I now know that I know nothing, an improvement undoubtedly. I can also say that I appreciate my Canadian citizenship and the opportunity of living in Canada much more fully than I did before.

My object of writing is to bring before you, Sir, some ideas I have harboured for awhile past, in regard to the possib -ility of curtailing in some measure the exodus of large numbers of our men to the United States, as remaining here, Canada loses the benefits of their training and citizenship, which she sorely needs.

Cannot something be done to explain the situation as it is here from a medical standpoint to the students sometime before their graduation. Would it not be feasible and practical to have a McGill man, an older graduate residing in the United States, one who still retains his Canadian citizenship and is in a position